SUNCREST
PAC MINUTES
JANUARY 24, 2024

Suncrest PAC welcomes all parents and guardians to the next General Meeting on Monday, January 24h, 2023, at 6:30pm via Zoom. Please note that this meeting is scheduled for approximately 1 hour 
ON THE AGENDA 
1. Welcome
2. Minutes from past meetings can be found on the PAC website: https://suncrestpac.weebly.com/meetings- 
agendasminutes.html 
3. Reports 
· Chair’s Report  (Tamara)
· Sorry for missing the pancake breakfast.
· Thank you to all who supported the event.
· Treasurer’s Report (Roula)
· We are getting the Gaming Grant ($6500).
· The Winter Fun Lunch Profit is $2573.
· The Spirit Wear Profit is approximately $300.
· DPAC Report (Jenna)
· The DPAC board is in a time of transition. They are looking for new people.  
· There is no current DPAC secretary, so minutes and emails are delayed.
· Please note that all funds raised and kept by PACs need to have a stated purpose that has been clearly communicated to the parent community.  
· This was noted as an area we could address and review at Suncrest.
· There is also a community grant that we can apply for that can provide $20 per student.  
· Principal’s Report (Diana)
· I was also sick and missed the last winter performance. It was a success.  
· I missed the pancake breakfast too. Thank you for providing such a yummy breakfast.  
· The School Goal: k-7 Students will develop enjoyment and resilience for writing.  Learning ultimately supports the well-being of the self, the family, the community, the land, the spirits and the ancestors.  How students feel about writing survey has been completed, the staff is looking at the data and school-wide write performance standards data is being collected too. 
· Suncrest has been scheduled for a full school team visit this spring.
· Writing and Reading lunch and learn for intermediate staff and primary staff working with Christina Sutton, District Literacy Lead.   
· Please note that consent is required by the district regarding Sexual Health Programming
· Is there any feedback regarding the new newsletter format? 
· Let Diana know if there is anything to add to the newsletter. It is usually sent out the last week of the month.  
· The bus for the choir was paid for with the proceeds from 2 Kernel popcorn sales.
· All spots in the After School programs have been filled.
· Literacy Week is January 29 to February 2.
· February is Black History Month. Division 4 will be sharing morning messages about some of the ‘first’ Black Canadians who have had a role in shaping our country’s identity.  
· Celebration of Learning is January 26 at 9:45am.
· YPC has been rescheduled for February 29
· Fundraising Committee Report (Jenna)
· There is a doughnut fundraiser opportunity, are we interested?
· Are we interested in exploring the opportunity of food trucks after school as a fundraiser/community building opportunity? Mr. Tube Steak cart is a good option that we will look into. 
· Are we interested in a spring Spirit Wear for community building?  In May?
· Quesada Fun Lunch feedback was that the people who ordered tacos were expecting more.  Tacos are small.  We will add the menu/website to a newsletter to ensure parents have more information about their service sizes. 
· Grade 7 Fundraising (Leeanne/Sabrina)
· The Grade 7 Grad have raised $562 from apples. 
· There is also $408 from last year funds remaining.  
· The Grade 7 Grad Committee will be meeting next week to develop a plan and a schedule regarding fundraising.
· There is a $25 allotment per student from the Gaming Grant to support the event.  
4. Unfinished Business 
· The Saleema Noon Presentation will cost $2000. We accounted $1600.  The funds will come from General.  The Parent Zoom session will be on April 2 and the student workshops will be April 4 and 5.  
5. New Business 
• Valentine’s Day 
· The committee will chat and decide.
6. Next meeting date 
· Our next meeting is February 26th in person  
7. Adjournment 




